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Hamburg Township

Zoning Board of Appeals Minutes

Hamburg Township Board Room 

Wednesday, March 9, 2022 

7:00 P.M.

1. Call to order:
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Priebe at 7:00 p.m.

2. Pledge to the Flag:
3. Roll call of the Board:

Present:

Mariani, Masserant, Negri, Priebe, & Rill
Absent: 
None
Also Present:  
Chris Madigan, Planning & Zoning Administrator & Lisa Perschke, Planning & Zoning Coordinator
4. Correspondence:  

5. Approval of Agenda:
Motion by Rill, supported by Masserant
To approve the agenda as presented
Voice Vote:
Ayes:  5
Nays:  0


MOTION CARRIED

6. Call to the public:

Chairperson Priebe opened the hearing to the public for any item not on the agenda.  There was no response. The call was closed.
7. Variance requests:
a) ZBA 2021-0016

Owner: Nicholas & Nicole Muraca
Location: 11556 Algonquin

Pinckney MI 48169

Parcel ID: 15-31-301-047

Request: Variance application to permit the construction of an approximately 900 square foot addition and 475 square foot deck. The proposed addition will have a 15.5-foot setback from the ordinary high-water mark of the adjacent canal and the deck will have a 16-foot setback from Portage Lake. (50-foot OHM setback required, Sections 7.6.1.fn 4)

Mr. Muraca, applicant, stated that their desire is to expand their existing home to give them more living space, add a garage and increase the usability of the current deck. He described the expansion and improvements to the aesthetics of the existing house.  He stated that this is a small lakefront lot that abuts both the lake on the west and a canal on the north.  Given the setback from both and the size of the lot, the result is almost the entire lot encroaching those setbacks.  He described the neighborhood with homes of similar size, small lots and water boundaries.  He described the lot size and lot coverage.
Planning & Zoning Administrator Madigan explained that there are two variance requests. The first is for the addition to the front of the house, which will not meet the water setback from the canal.  The second is the expansion of the deck in the back.  He explained the exceptional and extra ordinary circumstances.  He stated that being on the water itself is not a hardship.  In this instance, there is water on both sides and the lot is very narrow.  We did not have a zoning ordinance until many of these lots were created.  Therefore, he does not take the stances that a narrow lot is a hardship created by the owner.  Many of these lots were created without the intention of being a full-time lot.  Therefore, this lot with the water on both sides and being narrow does create a somewhat exceptional circumstance.  Madigan stated that the addition in the front is not worsening the non-conformity.  The addition is in line with the rest of the house.  We could be making it burdensome if we say that the use cannot be expanded in any way to make use of the property.  Staff does not find that the variance would be detrimental to the welfare of the residents.  This would allow the applicant to make use of their property as most single family homeowners do with a garage and adequate space to house a family. It is not out of line with what is existing in the neighborhood.  Staff finds that this is a unique enough situation with both the canal and the lake and narrowness of the lot that it does require some relief from the standards.  Staff also finds that the addition part of the request is the minimum necessary to accommodate a garage.  They do intend to comply with all other standards.  This is in a floodplain, therefore they will have to go through the elevation certificate standards as well.  Staff defers to the Board to determine whether the deck is the minimum necessary given the second story porch does not increase the nonconformity and is an appropriate request.  However, the deck as proposed does extend a few feet beyond the existing deck.  Given our current standards, there is not a lot of options in this scenario.  Ultimately, staff does recommend approval of the two variances.
The question was asked if there is any input from the neighbors.  Madigan stated that he did not receive any comments.

The question was asked if the applicant intended to remove the existing shed.  Mr. Muraca stated that they did not intend to remove it.  It is in good condition and on a concrete slab.  Discussion was held on the distance between the shed and garage.  
Discussion was held on the house not conforming to the current setbacks.  Discussion was held on the applicant’s plan not blocking views from other neighbors.

Chairperson Priebe opened the public hearing.  Hearing no comment, the hearing was closed.

The question was asked if there had been a balcony previously.  Mr. Muraca stated that there is a doorwall, but there has been no deck but rather a small area that you can simply step out onto.  Discussion was held on the proposed upper deck being the width of the house.

Motion by Mariani, supported by Negri
To approve Variance 2021-0016 for 11556 Alogonquin to permit the construction of an approximately 900 square foot addition and 475 square foot deck. The proposed addition will have a 15.5-foot setback from the ordinary high-water mark of the adjacent canal and the deck will have a 16-foot setback from Portage Lake.   The variance requests meet variance standards one through seven of Section 6.5 of the Hamburg Township Zoning Ordinance and a practical difficult does exist on the subject site when the strict compliance with the Zoning Ordinance standards is applied as discussed at tonight’s meeting and as presented in the staff report.  The Board directs staff to prepare a memorialization of the ZBA’s findings.

VOTE:







MOTIONCARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
New/Old business:
a) Approval of January 12, 2022 meeting minutes
Motion by Negri, supported by Mariani
To approve the minutes of the January 12, 2022 meeting as presented
VOTE:







MOTIONCARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Planning & Zoning Administrator Madigan stated that we have not received any applications for April.  He further stated that in May he will be bringing a new set of Standards for the Board to consider, which are from the Zoning Enabling Act.  This would be for discussion before going before the Planning Commission for the ordinance change.
Madigan further stated that he is now the newest member of the Ann Arbor ZBA.

Discussion was held on the joint meeting of the Township Board and Planning Commission.  Madigan stated that he will email the ZBA Members with the information.  There will be an update from the Parks and Recreation as well.  Discussion was held on the upcoming Planning Commission meeting.
8. Adjournment:
Motion by Negri, supported by Mariani
To adjourn the meeting

VOTE:







MOTIONCARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________________
Julie Durkin, Recording Secretary
The minutes were approved as presented/corrected:________________________
_________________________________
Chairperson Priebe
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